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HURRAY, HURRAY, FREE MULCH DISTRIBUTED 
 
Sunday, May 19, 2013 was a tremendous success in the dispersal and placement of the 22-yds of free mulch that 
GreenCycle had mistakenly deposited by our pool.  The mulch was distributed in the two (2) playground areas and 
the picnic common area.  A GREAT BIG THANKS TO THE FOLLOWING INDIVIDUALS who worked in the heat to 
disperse the mulch: 
 

Paul Kirkeiner 
Jeff and Bettie Seymour 

Katie Seymour 
Allison (Katie’s friend who does not live in our neighborhood) 

Paul Kibiger 
Denise Smith (Special thanks for use of trailer) 

Mike Oppy 
Steven and “Gavin the Great” Whitfield 

Francine Bond 
Christine and Dan Magoun 

 
To all of you who worked Sunday with the mulch, your willingness to support your neighborhood, improve its beauty, 
and give of your time was and is greatly appreciated.  Again, a BIG THANK YOU!! 
 

 

Extra 

POOL TO OPEN    

On Saturday, May 25, 2013, the Arbor Springs pool will open for the season.  The pool hours are 8 AM to 

8 PM daily.  The gate code for access to the pool is 235.  The gate will be cabled secured after hours for 

added security.  Residents are reminded of the following pool rules: 

1. Only Arbor Spring residents and their invited guest are permitted to use the pool. 

2. Children 16 and under are to be accompanied by a resident adult at all times at the pool. 

3. Residents are not to give out the gate code to children and any non-resident individuals. 

4.  Guest must be accompanied by an Arbor Springs Resident. 

Everyone is encouraged to utilize a towel over the lounge chairs to minimize damage due to sunscreen 

lotions & prolong the quality of the chairs.  Lastly, all resident users of the pool are reminded that the 

pool is maintained and paid for as part of our annual HOA dues.  Consequently, pool users are 

encouraged to maintain the pool in good shape at all times. 

RELAY FOR LIFE FROM JANET MOSER 

 “I would like to thank the Arbor Springs residents for opening their doors and their wallets to me and my 

son as we collected money for Relay for Life of Brownsburg.  Every dollar makes a difference and I'm 

happy to have such generous people as my neighbors.” 

Thank you Janet for encouraging us to participate in the Relay for Life. 


